
From: eric.peel  
Sent: 25 February 2022 17:23 
To: Planning 
Cc: Tom Little; Nick Bell; Leo Cassarani (Cllr) 
Subject: Application number: 2022/0697/T, 10 Acol Rd, NW6 3AH - Objection 
to proposal to reduce height of Eucalyptus (front garden) by 6 metres and 
reshape. 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

I wish to object to this application to reduce the height of this tree by as much 
as 6m. This would be an act of pure vandalism for a tree protected by a TPO in 
a Conservation Area, that is (as an approximation from the single photo 
provided) only some 8m tall in total.  

Reducing the height of a mature tree such as this one by as much as 75% is 
likely to be very prejudicial to its health and will likely kill it. No justification is 
given for such drastic pollarding and it appears to be in good health, and not 
allegedly causing any structural issue.  

As it is subject to a TPO and is in a Conservation Area in a very visible front 
garden location, please can you permit only a much more modest crown 
reduction and no more than a 20% reduction in height? 

Many thanks. 

Best regards, 

Mr E Peel 

Goldhurst Terrace 

London NW6 3HN 

 


